Dear Friends and Families,

Congressional hearings into Hurricane Katrina have highlighted many of the glaring gaps in America’s preparedness for catastrophic terrorist attacks and natural disasters. National preparedness certainly needs much improvement, but those of us who live in the New Canaan area should be encouraged by our town’s advanced local preparedness measures. The ca—program is a wonderful way to give back to New Canaan by helping our town cope with emergency situations, and we encourage all of you to get involved with similar programs in your communities. We are also fortunate to have hard-working preparedness organizations like the Red Cross and a corps of emergency workers dedicated to keeping us safe. 
Last Thursday, VOICES was honored to join the New Canaan Chapter of the American Red Cross to distribute a preparedness kit to help New Canaan residents prepare for a catastrophic emergency. Our thanks to Bonnie McEneaney,  New Canaan resident and Voices of September 11th Board member, for generously underwriting the cost of the kit.  

Voices of September 11th is proud to be a resident of New Canaan and to work for community preparedness alongside the American Red Cross New Canaan Chapter and our Town’s elected officials. VOICES will continue to work will leaders at the Local, State, and Federal levels to advocate for effective preparedness and coordinated response for disasters of all kinds. 
We hope this e-Newsletter finds you and your families well. As always, don’t hesitate to contact VOICES office at (203) 966-3911 if there is any way we can be of service.

Warm Regards,

Mary Fetchet

Yesterday, the Senate Commerce, Science and Transportation Committee held hearings into the communications failures that continue to hamper our first responders’ disaster response. VOICES believes Congress must take action to provide sufficient radio spectrum and interoperable communications equipment to our first responders, and we appreciate the efforts of the 9/11 Commissioners, Sen. John McCain and Senator Joseph Lieberman to raise awareness on this critical weakness in our national preparedness. Please read some news articles that describe the communications failures on 9/11 and Katrina.
http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002005.php
http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002013.php
which outline the communications problems and efforts by the broadcasting lobby to prevent the reassignment of radio spectrum to first responders 
http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_001358.php. 
VOICES supports the McCain-Lieberman SAVE LIVES bill (click here to read Sen. McCain’s introduction to the legislation) http://mccain.senate.gov/index.cfm?fuseaction=Newscenter.ViewPressRelease&Content_id=1581 

which addresses the communications failures. In response to the Commerce Committee hearings, yesterday VOICES issued a press release urging Congress to bring SAVE LIVES to a vote. VOICES will continue to track this vitally important issue and the progress of the SAVE LIVES bill on our website.
On Wednesday, The International Freedom Center withdrew its bid to be a part of the WTC Memorial after Governor Pataki announced that it “cannot be located on the Memorial Quadrant.” Pataki’s announcement came after months of heavy pressure from the 15 major family groups, including VOICES, who advocated for the removal of the IFC. (article: Pataki followed several high-level officials from both political parties who have voiced their opposition to the IFC recently. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002015.php (ariticle)  
Thanks to Governor Pataki, Senator Hillary Clinton, Former Mayor Rudy Giuliani and New York Congressmen John Sweeney, Peter King and Vito Fossella for having the courage to support an appropriate and respectful memorial at the WTC site. VOICES first stated our opposition to the International Freedom Center in May (read press release) http://www.voicesofsept11.org/pdf/PressRelease5_19_05_Cultural_Center.pdf, 
and believes we have represented our membership appropriately by continuing to do so. Despite efforts to divide the family groups and misrepresent our motives, Take Back the Memorial stood strong and prevailed. Now we turn our efforts to realizing the vision of an inspirational, respectful Memorial for our loved ones at the heart of Ground Zero. Much work remains to be done, and, moving forward, VOICES will work with the LMDC and family groups that supported the IFC to accomplish our shared goals.      
Flight 93 Memorial Design 

With a level of unprecedented support, the design for the permanent Flight 93 Memorial was announced three weeks ago. The announcement is the culmination of a year-long, two-stage design competition, with the final design selection tasked to a fifteen member jury comprised of design professionals, community leaders and family members. The selected design, entitled “Crescent of Embrace”, represents a collaboration between Paul Murdoch Architects of Los Angeles, California and Nelson Byrd Woltz Landscape Architects of Charlottesville, Virginia. VOICES applauds those who are working to preserve the honor and sanctity of this site for generations to come. Please click here for more information on this understated and respectful memorial.

Unfortunately, some controversy has surrounded the announcement of this memorial, with accusations surfacing regarding the potential interpretations of certain symbols incorporated into the design of the site. The crescent shaped arc of maple trees that will surround the crash site has been charged by some as being an inappropriate reference to Islam, of which the crescent is a dominant symbol. There has been a strong call to rename the design and remove this element from the memorial. Those in charge of moving the memorial forward appear to be heeding this call, with an announcement last week that the design will be renamed and head architect Paul Murdoch will rethink some of the design elements to address these concerns. VOICES believes that of the utmost importance is for a memorial to be completed in a timely manner with one goal in mind - to honor and memorialize the heroism and sacrifice that took place that day. Let us know how you feel about this issue by posting a comment on the VOICES bulletin board.
http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002039.php
